West Region Report to Council Meeting – 22nd May 2019
Regional Delegate – Claire Harper

I am very sad to announce that Sheila Bell has decided to resign from her position of Area Representative for Herefordshire after 22 years.  Sheila has been a tremendous support over the years, always prepared to help anyone who contacted her, visiting all the members in her area and attending many events throughout the year with her donkeys on a DBS PR stand.  Sheila still wants to be involved as much as possible and will be holding her Summer Luncheon as usual.  This will be on the 14th July.
Lucy Evans, currently the Assistant Area Representative for Herefordshire has been proposed to take over Sheila’s place and Sue Jones has been proposed to take on the job of Assistant Area Representative for Herefordshire.  Both Lucy and Sue are highly recommended for these positions as they are very knowledgeable with both donkeys and horses and have a lovely attitude with people.

Janet Parsons, Assistant Area Representative for Gloucestershire and Nth. Somerset has decided to resign from her position.  A replacement has yet to be found.

On the 18th April we again attended the childrens’ show Countrytastic, at the Malvern Autumn Showgrounds.  The day was exhausting but as usual, a great success, with over 5,500 children and their families attending.   Judy Lane brought her donkey, Lilly, and again did a tremendous job of talking to the public about donkeys.  The helpers on the stand all contributed in assisting the children with their colouring in of donkey pictures and selling Donkey Sanctuary goods as well as talking non-stop to visitors to the stand.
On the 5th May 19 people attended a day of Talks and demonstrations at my home. The first Talk was by Georgia McCormick, a Donkey Sanctuary Welfare Advisor, on the differences in the care and welfare between donkeys and horses.  This was followed by a comprehensive and greatly informative power-point Talk on Dentition for Donkeys by Gemma Lilley and Lee Godsen, Donkey Sanctuary Dental Technicians.  After lunch, during which there was a great deal of animated discussions, questions and answers about donkeys’ teeth and dental health, Lee and Gemma demonstrated their work by examining 5 donkeys and 2 mules’ teeth, working on some of them and explaining what they were doing and the instruments they were using.  I’ve received extensive feedback on this day with people saying how much they enjoyed it and what a huge amount they had learned.  It was very good to meet 7 people whom I hadn’t seen before, most of whom are new members.
On the 12th May the first of this year’s Webster Walks was held in Oxfordshire.  44 people participated with 5 donkeys, 1 mule and 3 Shetlands.  We had a great day with activities for the children including a Treasure Hunt, Lucky Dip and Fancy Hat Competition.  £310 plus was raised to support Island Farm’s Donkey Hospital.   
Public Benefit?  All three of these events were organised to include the public with an open invitation for anyone to attend, whether or not they were members of the DBS, and many did.

The summer events are being planned with Island Farm Donkey Show, The Three Counties Show and the Championship Show heading the list.  There are also more Webster Walks planned, Sheila Bell’s Herefordshire Lunch and Donkey Training days.

The second Regional Newsletter is being prepared and due to go out in early June.

